
Reference: FS477735414

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/0902/FUL

Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with

floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,

new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By

Name: Mr. Edward Inions

Address: 6 Fitzgerald Road Mortlake London SW14 8HA

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: I remain opposed to the siting and location of a secondary school on this historic site. 

There is no demonstrable need for another secondary school in Mortlake and East Sheen. The transport links are
insufficient and will exacerbate congestion during the day. Since children will be either bussed in (thereby increasing
traffic) or will be driven in by parents (again adding to congestion) or will cycle in (along dangerous congested traffic lanes
crossing the A316 and the South Circular) the plan to put a school here is a nuisance to local residents and a danger to
those children attending. 

Regarding the sports area, this large area of playing fields is a local asset which will be denied to local residents as an
attractive open space in an area of high housing density. 

I urge the Development Control Sub-Committee to reject both this application and the associated one for development of
the brewery site for housing.


